
 

With compliments of Illogan Parish Council 

Welcome to Issue 25, Summer 2014 edition  
of the Illogan Parish Review.   

Information is included about what is going on in the Parish from                             
1st June to the end of August  2014.  

IN COMMEMORATION OF 

THE CENTENARY OF THE OUTBREAK OF WORLD WAR I 

and  

75 YEARS ON FROM THE OUTBREAK OF WORLD WAR II 

 

The Royal British Legion have agreed to allow Illogan Parish Council to work with 
them in commemorating the outbreak of the two wars of the 20th Century and 
all the conflicts since, including Afghanistan. 

 

On Remembrance Sunday, 9 November 2014, the names of all those who died, 
servicemen and civilians, whose names are on the Illogan War Memorial in       
Illogan Churchyard, will be read out during the Service of Remembrance. 

 

We are seeking descendants and other family members of those named to invite 
them to come to the Ceremony.  If you can help in any way by providing names 
and contact details, we would appreciate hearing from you. 

 

We would also appreciate hearing from anyone who knows of any names that 
may have been omitted from the War Memorial who came from the Illogan Civil 
Parish  area who died in any of these conflicts.  

 

Please contact us on enquiries@illoganparishcouncil.gov.uk, write to Illogan    
Parish Council, Unit 2, Wheal Agar, Tolvaddon Energy Park, Camborne, TR14 0HX 
or telephone 01209 711433. 

 

Thank you. 
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What lies behind local councilling? 

Above all, we have to remember that the choices and decisions made from time to time are not              
self-contained: they have a ‘knock-on’ effect and carry consequences - for those making the decisions and 
for Illogan residents at large. 

In environmental terms, for instance, this stretches from dealing with litter, verges and footpath       
maintenance and potential ‘eyesores’; trying to help the Planning Authority (Cornwall Council) to reflect 
our local concerns and hopes for suggested developments - whether single dwellings or much larger     
estates; to identifying facilities which are outside the financial resources of other public bodies (Illogan 
Park is a good example). 

In the middle of all this falls the issue of 'value for money' and balancing the three important arbiters of 
efficiency, economy and effectiveness.   In other words,  Illogan Council members face chances, changes 
and choices and engage very much with all that the 'real world' throws at all of us in our daily life. 

The Local Council ‘world’ is just like the rest of life and not some sort of parallel universe. And it is      
something that many more of us can do. As I wrote a year ago when becoming Chairman, “volunteers and 
enthusiasts - Welcome”.                      Graham 

Parish Council Chairman: Graham Ford 

If you have a diary or calendar please make sure you have the event written in. 
The fair is a surprisingly large event with much to see and do. It is spread over five 
sites in Churchtown, Illogan, mainly because we have access to plenty of indoor 
space and also as it’s the oldest part of the parish. The official opening  ceremony 
will be at 11.00am. 

Illogan Parish Fair  - Saturday 19 July , 11am to 5pm  

 

 

 

The Wellbeing Centre is our Arts & Crafts Zone and will also serve light refreshments all day. The Village 
Hall is our Hobbies & Pastimes Zone and will also feature stationary engines and other curios. Illogan 
Church is our History & Culture Zone and this year will be offering a free programme of musical               
performances in the church as well as providing light refreshments. The church grounds will also be the 
location for all our stalls this year as the school and grounds are still being developed. Illogan Pre-School is 
the location for bouncy castles and activities for younger children as well as where you will find our        
professional catering. We call this our Fun Zone.   
 

Illogan School will play host to the Horticultural & Domestic Show and is where you will also find vintage 
cars and other attractions.  Once again we hope that there will be something for everyone. A full              
programme of events will be available from each key location.  There will also be a grand raffle.  
 

The fair is organised by residents of the parish and wherever possible the attractions have a connection to 
the parish. It’s free entry to the grounds and all proceeds from the day go to local good causes. So all we 
ask is that you come along and enjoy yourselves.  

Do you want to help out (even if it’s only for an hour on the day), want a space for your stall or you have 
something you would like to exhibit? Call now and we’ll do all we can to fit you in. Contact us on 01209 
843845 or email enquiries@bridgehr.co.uk. The more the merrier! 

It’s your Parish – It’s your Fair – So why not get involved?  

Choices, Changes, Chances 
The deadline for this piece is early May although this next edition of the Illogan Parish 
Review will be circulating just before June. That sequence places me in even more of 
a  dilemma than usual.  Mid May sees the annual internal elections for the Council 
when choices will have to be made, changes will result and – after careful               
consideration – members will chance their judgement and luck. 
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The Kearney family went out in force to gather their clues.  Mrs Kearny said,  “We spent a couple of hours 
going round on our bikes.  We learned a lot about Illogan that we hadn’t known before.  It was great fun 
and we look forward to more competitions”. 

Entrants were most locally but we were pleased to see that some came from surrounding areas and one of 
the winners was from Redruth. 

Congratulations to all who entered and we hope to do something similar next year. 

Illogan Easter Treasure Trail 2014 

 
3 

EA
ST

ER
 T

R
EA

SU
R

E 
TR

A
IL

, C
LL

R
 M

R
S 

LO
X

TO
N

 

The Chairman of the Council and Chairman of the Events     
Committee were delighted to hand out prizes on 16 April to the 
top three winners in each category of the Illogan Easter     
Treasure Trail event.  Not every winner could attend the   prize-
giving but have since received their awards.   

‘ROBARTES READERS’                                             

BOOK GROUP OF ILLOGAN 

The group meets on the last Thursday of each month at 7.30pm in the Robartes Arms, Illogan. 
 

The aim is for readers to meet other like-minded people who are interested in serious discussion but who 
also would like to have fun – not to mention a glass or two of something – and be introduced to new books 
and authors who help broaden our outlook. 
 

Please contact  Maggie Thompson 01209 844754 or call in at the Robartes Arms. 
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Regular Services held at     
St. Illogan Church 
1st Sunday 
10.30am: Morning Worship,    
usually with Baptism 
6.00pm: Holy Communion 
2nd Sunday 
10.30am: Holy Communion 
3.45pm: Messy Church 
6.00pm: Evening Prayer 
3rd Sunday 
10.30am: Matins or Celtic Morning Worship 
6.00pm: Holy Communion 
4th Sunday 
10.30am: Holy Communion 
6.00pm: Celtic Evening Prayer 
5th Sunday 
10.30am: Holy Communion 
6.00pm: Taize Service 
Wednesdays 2.30—3.30pm:  
Handbell Ringing Group in the Parish Room.   
Regular Services held in St. Mary’s Church, Portreath 
Wednesdays 
9.15am: Holy Communion (Lifts are available) 
Home Groups meet throughout the Parish   
Contact Sigrid on 842839 for more details. 
Regular Events held in the Parish Room 
3rd Tuesday 
12.00 noon: Parish lunches served for £3.50 
3rd Wednesday 
2.30pm: Women’s Fellowship 
Thursdays 
9.00am: Tea and Toast; Slimming Club 
10.15am to 12.15pm(term time only): Stay and Play      
toddler group 
Fridays 
2.00 – 4.00pm: Tea and Fellowship with home-made cakes 
and jams for sale.  Healthy veggie boxes are available at 
£6.50 and £5.00 with 7 mainly local items. 
The Church is always open on Friday afternoons (except 
Good Friday) for tea and a chat. 
Sundays 
4.30pm: 30-minute Teatime Service followed by a Bring 
and Share tea 
The Parish Room is available for hire. 
Churchyard Tidying is usually done on  Wednesday and 
Thursday mornings.  Please contact Andrew on 842316 or 
David on 831465 for further  details. 
The monthly LINK Magazine is available from the Church, 
Co-op, Pooleys or Post Office for 35p.  
Stay and Play Group at St. Illogan Church: 
Thursday mornings 10.15 to 12.15 (term time  only) 
The Stay and Play Group is for children from birth to 4 
years.  We meet in the Parish Room at the back of the 
Church.  Each family pays £1.00 to  cover the cost of craft 
items and the mid-morning snack.   

St Illogan Parish Church 

A Greener Parish – Stewards, not Owners 

The Illogan Parish Plan's fourth headline aim is: “To 
make Illogan a Greener Parish” - supporting 'greener' 
initiatives, using 'green' technologies, reducing 
waste, recycling, re-using and growing our own    
produce. 

I have just finished reading for about the third time  
Ellen MacArthur's book “Taking on the World”.  It’s 
an account of the development of her obsession 
with sailing and her record-breaking solo non-stop             
circumnavigation of the globe.  The record gained 
her international renown and I thoroughly             
recommend the book as an inspiring read.   

Finishing the book led me to wonder what this    
amazing woman is doing now but I wasn't expecting 
what I  discovered!  To my surprise Ellen retired from             
professional sailing in 2010 and her life has taken a 
very different (but not unconnected) direction.   

Not only has she set up the Ellen MacArthur Cancer 
Trust which gives children and young people          
recovering from cancer the opportunity to sail, she 
has launched the Ellen MacArthur Foundation which 
works with business and education to accelerate the 
transition to a circular economy.   

“Circular Economy?  Uh?”  So I did some more       
digging.  Apparently we currently employ a linear 
economy, that is, 'manufacture and throw away', but 
in a circular  economy the re-using of the materials is 
built into product design.  This is what her charity is 
working to achieve. 

Her inspiration came, of course, from sailing.  Ellen 
had found that when she sailed for such long periods 
of time unassisted, the boat became her world.  She 
had to look after her boat/world, because her life         
depended on it.   

She realised that the world itself is like a boat: “a 
small, beautiful, damageable entity whose supplies 
are running out.”   

And so she set up the Foundation to conserve and 
protect those supplies. 

Her initial realisation and the work of her Foundation 
are, like her sailing, inspirational. They inform and    
resonate with the Christian view that, when it comes 
to the environment and creation, we are stewards of 
a gift from God, not owners of a possession.    

With love.          Rev'd Steve 
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What’s on at Illogan Village Hall 

(By Stephen Turner) 

Village Hall News 
 

While the building works continue at Illogan School we 
have removed the 5-bar gate from the second  gateway 
in an effort to ease congestion and provide some       
additional parking for the contractors. We would ask 
you to be extra vigilant around the gateways, especially 
when dropping off or collecting children, as some      
vehicles may exit the grounds unexpectedly.  
 

 

Recently 1st Redruth Guides joined us at the Hall and 
I’m pleased to report have settled in very nicely. They 
meet in term time on Wednesdays. The girls are offered   
challenging experiences that push them as individuals, 
enabling them to develop alongside a group of like-
minded girls but within a supportive  environment.        
If you would like more information please contact     
Sam Philpott on 01209 210767 or email 
1stredruthguides@gmail.com and she will be happy to 
answer your questions. 
 

Some of our regular members will be exhibiting on 19th 
July at the Illogan Parish Fair. It is a good chance to see 
the variety of activities on offer to the community and 
group members will be on hand to answer questions. 
The Village Hall is pleased to be able to support the Fair 
once again. 
 
 

As you can see the Village Hall continues to offer a 
broad range of activities for all age groups so, if you 
haven’t done so already, why not pop along to the Hall 
and try one out?  Taster sessions are usually free. 
 

Helping run the Village Hall is a great way to get         
involved in community activities. You might like to join 
the management committee or may have some free 
time and can help in more practical ways. Please phone 
Steve on 843845 for a chat about how you might be 
able to help out. We also have a Facebook page which, 
if you join, will enable you to keep abreast of              
developments and forthcoming events. 
 
 

Hire of the Village Hall 
 

The hall is available for parties, receptions, meetings 
and conferencing at very competitive rates. Facilities      
available include the main hall, a fully equipped kitchen 
and a smaller meeting/training room. Tables and chairs 
are also available, as is a public address system. To 
book or for more information contact Sue Skewes on 
01209 843575.   
 

If your club or group would like to meet at the Village 
Hall then please phone 01209 843845.  

 

 
Regular Activities 

 

      The following groups meet on a regular        
         basis at Illogan Village Hall. 
 

 

Dukes Folk Dance Group 
Mondays 2.00pm to 4.00pm 
 

Indoor Sports & Recreation Club 
Table Tennis, Pool, Table Football & Air Hockey 
Mondays from 6.30pm to 8.00pm for families and  
Under 18s  - term time only.  Tel. 01209 843845. 
 

Art Group 
Tuesdays from 2.00pm to 4.00pm 
 

Illogan Youth Group (for teenagers) 
Tuesdays from 6.30pm.  
Some Saturdays (check with youth leaders for details) 
 

Slimming World 
Tuesdays from 6.30pm.  Tel. 01209 215653 
 

Bridge Stitchers and Crafters  
First and third Wednesday of each month  
1.30pm to 4.30pm.  Tel. 01736 757726 
 

1st Redruth Guides 
Wednesdays (term time only) from 7.00pm to 9.00pm 
01209 210767 or email 1stredruthguides@gmail.com 
  

Womens Institute  
First and third Wednesday of each month  
7.30pm to 9.30pm.  Tel. 01209 890512 
 

Hatha Yoga 
Thursdays 10.30am to 12.00pm 
 

1st Illogan Scouts 
Thursdays (term time only)  
5.00pm to 6.00pm Beavers (5 3/4 - 8yrs)  
6.00pm to 7.30pm Cubs (8 – 10 1/2 yrs) 
7.30pm to 9.00pm Scouts (10 1/2 - 14yrs)  
Tel. 01209 843845 
 

Stamp Your Art Out 
First Thursday of each month 
7.00pm to 9.00pm.  Tel. 01209 699543. 
 

U3A Ladies Canasta Club 
Fridays 2.00pm to 4.30pm 
 

Cornwall Scale Modellers  
Fridays 7.00pm to 10.00pm.  Tel. 01736 757726 

ILLOGAN VILLAGE HALL 
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        Allsorts is a voluntarily run venue that is FREE to attend for 
local people who are retired, disabled or are affected by 
memory problems etc.  The idea is to provide the local      
community with a relaxing and enjoyable place to go where 
they can enjoy a break, share company and chat, and also  
access Easy Arts and Crafts. 

Many retired people become isolated because they are caring 
for their partners who have become unwell; others have been 
left bereaved and alone after losing their partner and some 
with disabilities have found themselves generally isolated. 
Each fortnight brings a new face, a new friend. 

The Arts and Crafts, which include painting, finger-weaving 
with wool, knitting, crochet and card-making are relaxed but 
cleverly structured by the facilitators.  Many people who felt 
that they had no artistic talents are surprised and astonished 
to be producing works that are worthy of gracing any space. 

The volunteers who facilitate Allsorts are mainly residents of 
Penwartha Road and they support each other to ensure the 
smooth running of the venue.  Events are held every other 
Wednesday; the hall is within easy walking distance from    
Illogan Village centre on the same side as Boots Pharmacy and 
is in the centre part of the bungalow complex. 

Allsorts looks forward to welcoming new friends and          
        potential artists. 

METHODIST CHURCH, PAYNTERS LANE END 

    Chapel Events 

     Sunday Morning Service   

     10:45am  (local Preacher) 

     Sunday Evening Service  

     6:00pm (local Preacher) 

All are welcome to attend.   
 

Methodist Chapel Hall  -  Regular Events 

Tuesdays  9.00am to 11.00am - Illogan Country Market  

Tuesdays (alternate) 2.00pm - Fellowship 

Tuesdays (alternate) 2.00pm - Card-making 

Wednesdays 10.00am to 11.30am - Coffee Shop 

Wednesdays 7.00pm - Friendship Club 

1st Saturday of Month 10.00am to 11.30am - Coffee 

Morning 
 

Methodist Chapel Hall  -  Special Events 

Saturday 28 June, 10.00am  - Summer Fair 

Wednesday 2 July, 10.00am  - Jumble Sale 

Wednesday 16 July, 10.00am  - Book Sale 
 

METHODIST CHAPEL COUNTRY MARKET  

A number of Items are for sale, including: 

      home-baked goods, savouries and cakes;  

 preserves, honey and chutneys; 

 free-range eggs;  

 fresh meat, individually wrapped, and supplied 

from a local farm butcher;  

 selection of vegetables, flowers and plants. 
 

Additionally there are craft tables offering: 

hand and machine-knitted items; 

hand-made greetings cards; 

many sewn items; 

a display of woodcarver’s skills. 
 

We accept orders for items, and a gift parcel service is 

available for deliveries to friends and family. 
 

Refreshments are also available.   
 

We can deliver local orders. 
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Illogan School Pupils Pedal for Bikes for Africa 

Pupils at Illogan School are always looking out for children who are less fortunate 

than themselves and  recently became involved in the scheme Bikes for Africa. 

The scheme was designed to help raise funds to ship bikes to Africa, not to actually send unwanted bikes. 

Each bike costs approximately £10 to transport.  

On Friday 14th March pupils wore bright colours, firstly to promote bike safety during the Big Pedal      

competition and because it was appropriate for the school council’s recycling project.    

Not only did the School come top for the fourth year running in the Big Pedal, they also raised £146. 00 for 

the Bikes for Africa appeal. 

Congratulations to everyone involved! 

If you would like more information on  Bikes for Africa, visit www.re-cycle.org. 
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ILLOGAN PARISH COUNCIL 
MEETING DATES FOR 

JUNE, JULY AND AUGUST 
 

Full Council 
Wednesday 18 June 2014 
Wednesday 16 July 2014 
August – RECESS 
 

Planning and Environment Committee 
Wednesday 4 June 2014 
Wednesday 18 June 2014 
Wednesday 2 July 2014 
Wednesday 16 July 2014 
Wednesday 6 August 2014 
 

Governance Review Committee 
Wednesday 11 June 2014 
 
Finance and Resources Committee 
Wednesday 23 July 2014 
 

Events Committee 
Monday 2 June 2014 
 

There may be other meetings scheduled as and when   
required.  Please see the Council’s noticeboards and    
website for meeting updates, agendas and minutes.   
 

Members of the public are invited to attend all Council 
meetings. If you would like any further information 
please contact the Clerk, Ms Sarah Willsher, at the 
Council Office.   
 

Full contact details are on the back page of this Review. 

MOBILE LIBRARY: SUMMER STOPS 
 

Wednesdays: 

June   4th   18th 

July   2nd    16th     30th 

August  13th     27th 

 

09.15 –09.25  Mount Whistle Road 

09.30 –09.45  Tolvaddon Industrial Estate 

12.10—12.30  Treloweth School 

13.05—13.15  Treloweth Community Hall 

13.20 – 13.45  Chywoon Gardens 

14.20 – 14.40  Richards Lane 

14.45 – 15.00  Park Bottom (Premier Shop) 

15.05 – 15.30  Mary’s Well 

15.40 – 15.55  Coronation Road 

16.00 – 16.20  Little Tehidy Caravan Park 

16.25 – 17.00  Paynters Lane End 

 

Telephone 0300 123 4111 or visit the Cornwall     
Library at www.cornwall.gov.uk for further          
information. 
 

Cornwall Council’s Voluntary Housebound Service is 
available monthly (individual requirements           
assessed).  Please contact as above. 
 

Please also check the Cornwall Council website for  
updates on the future of the mobile library service. 
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I am delighted to be able to let you know that construction work has now started on our Camborne, Pool, 
Redruth and Hayle Emergency Cover programme.   

On 14 April we were joined by our partners, elected members (past and present) and staff from Kier to cut 
the turf at the sites, a fantastic moment for the Service and for all those who have worked so hard over the 
last four years to make this a reality. 

We anticipate that the new Community Fire Station will be completed in late 2014 and the Service      
Headquarters completed in early 2015.  This will, of course, be subject to sustained periods of inclement 
weather which may cause delays with the construction process.   

Further information is available on our CPRH Internet pages where we will be posting updates through the 
construction phase: http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/cprh  

The new Station will be staffed by on-call and whole-time firefighters and we will be looking to recruit      
on-call firefighters in the near future. Our on-call firefighters play a key role in keeping communities safe 
and responding to a variety of emergency situations (fires, road traffic collisions, flooding etc).  

To become an on-call firefighter, it doesn’t matter whether or not you have a ‘main job’, or even what it is 
(you could be a receptionist, plumber, housewife, student, farmer or travel agent!) just as long as you can 
commit to and balance a career with Cornwall Fire and Rescue Service. However, you must be at least 17 
years and 6 months old (as you need to be at least 18 years old before starting employment as a               
firefighter), be physically fit and live or work very close to your Community Fire Station.  

For more information on becoming an on-call firefighter and for future recruitment, please call us on 
01872 323800, visit our website www.cornwall.gov.uk/firecareers  or email careers@cornwall.gov.uk  

Paul Walker,  
Deputy Chief Fire Officer,  

Head of Community Safety 
 
 
 

Chief Fire Officer Des Tidbury is joined 
by Chris Couch and    Brian Rice of Kier, 
Cllr Geoff Brown (Portfolio Holder for 
Homes and Communities), Cllr        
Malcolm Moyle and Lance Kennedy 
(former Cornwall Councillor) at the 
ground-breaking ceremony on 14 April 
2014 
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We need to make an amendment in this issue as there was an editorial slip-up in the 
Spring issue of the Review concerning Cllr Mrs Maggie Loxton.  Her article read “she is a 
governor at Redruth School, a National Trust volunteer at East Pool Mine, and a Cornwall 
Youth Service volunteer”.  This should have read “she used to be …….”  Our apologies to 
Cllr Mrs Loxton and those institutions who would have been confused by the statement. 

http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/cprh
http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/firecareers
mailto:careers@cornwall.gov.uk
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THANK YOU FROM ILLOGAN PARISH COUNCIL 

A thank you to those members of the community who took the time to collect rubbish from Manningham 
Wood.  Our litter picker inspects the Wood every week and removes any rubbish but the February and 
March high winds blew an excessive amount of debris into the Wood.  The bagged-up items were found 
and disposed of appropriately.  How very thoughtful of someone, and what a testament to community  
spirit! 

This is the loveliest time of the year to take a stroll in woodland and with     

Manningham Wood on our doorstep we are fortunate indeed. 

The young foliage of the beech trees is a fresh pale green and with many birds 

calling, including the rooks cawing in the canopy, it is worth sitting a while to 

hear and see what is going on. 

The dawn chorus, as its name suggests, is best heard in the early hours of the 

morning when many birds are sending out their message that they have         

established a territory and may be nesting there.  

If there is enough low level scrub such as brambles, of which we have quite a 

lot, many will be singing at the same time and it is not always easy to identify 

them all.  

The thrush and blackbird are well known and can often be located on a           

favourite perch in a tree.  

Lower down the wren, though very small in size, has a surprisingly loud voice.  

After some mild winters the numbers of wrens has increased markedly. As they 

do not migrate south for the winter, scrubby woodland is an important source 

of small insect food.  

The wren’s nest is usually tucked away in undergrowth or amongst ivy and is a 

perfect dome or rounded bottle shape. It is interesting to note that a male wren 

may make several nests, allowing his selected mate to choose the one she   

wishes to use. One wonders how and why this behaviour develops. 

Another bird it is hard to miss, either during or after the dawn chorus, is the 

great tit with its strident song often varying throughout the day.  It is said that if 

you hear a loud song you have difficulty in identifying then it is likely to be a 

great tit proclaiming from a high perch.    

“Teacher, teacher, teacher” is the most familiar call, often in the vicinity of our 

bird boxes. Along with the blue tit, another hole nesting bird, the Manningham 

boxes are well used. 

With so much pleasure appreciated by so many people, it is very frustrating to 

find that the Nature Trail signs, costing over £3000, have been vandalised, bird 

boxes destroyed and the bug hotel damaged.  

Andrew Tompsett 

Rook 

Thrush 

Blackbird 

Wren 

Great Tit 

Blue Tit 

http://www.canstockphoto.com/file_view.php?id=5775653
http://www.canstockphoto.com/file_view.php?id=9456559
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Do you feel that 'the real me' has been submerged beneath the carer, the housekeeper, the taxi driver, the 
nurse, the   employee?  Why not rediscover who you are by joining your local Women's Institute, a place 
where women of all  ages can meet socially to share experiences, learn new or old skills and have fun! We 
meet twice a month, on the first and third Wednesday.   

Want to know more? Contact Monica Wilkes (monicawilkes1@hotmail.co.uk) or Janet Mitchell on 01209 
890512 or just come along to a meeting.  We would be delighted to see you. 
 
DIARY DATES 
Wed.  18 June 2014  6.30pm Picnic and Ramble at Godrevy – Meet in Village Hall car park to arrange transportation 
 

Wed.  02 July 2014   7.30pm ‘History of Fashion’ with Rachel Miles, Village Hall 
 

Wed.  16 July 2014   Day Outing to St Ives by bus pass 
 

Sat.  19 July 2014   11:00 am to 5:00 pm  Illogan Parish Fair -  WI Stall selling cakes, jams, preserves and bric-a-brac. 
 

Wed.  06 August 2014  7.30pm ‘Making Money and Having Fun’ with Mr D Youlden, Village Hall 
 

Wed.  20 August 2014 Outing (destination to be decided). 
 

Wed.  03 September 2014 7.30pm ‘Strange Things Happened on my Way to the Zoo’ with Mike Thomas, Village Hall 
 

Wed.  17 September 2014  7.30pm Scrabble Challenge and Social Evening, Village Hall. 
 

Most meetings are held in Illogan Village Hall, commencing at 7.30pm and are open to visitors. 
Telephone Janet Mitchell on 01209 890512 for further information. 

ILLOGAN WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 

 
TRELOWETH UNDER 5s 

 

Do you have children aged 5 or under? Would you like to do something new and exciting with them? Then 
why not join us at Treloweth Children’s Centre.  We offer a range of activities and courses from baby group 
and massage to singing sessions and messy play. We also host sessions with Health Visitors, Family Support 
and Citizens Advice Bureau where you can get help and advice on a range of issues from finance to         
parenting. 
 

We have just finished running a very successful Here’s Looking At You Little One Course where parents and 
grandparents learnt about how their child’s brain develops and why their toddlers do some of the things 
they do. Here’s what the parents attending said at the end of the course:  
 

‘” I would recommend the group to others” 
‘I’ve learnt a lot and understand a great deal more about my child and what she should be doing” 

“I am more aware of what my child is doing and listen to him more” 
“I don’t shout at my child now, I don’t mean shout but sometimes I expect too much and get irritated. I have more time 

and patience to explain at her level” 
 

If you would like to come and find out more about what we do then call us on 01209 314510 or drop in and 
see us Monday to Friday, 9.00am to 5.00pm. We can be found on the same site as Treloweth Primary on 
Higher Broadlane.  Come on to the school site and follow the road around the school.  We are in the    
building at the end of the road. 
 

We offer CAB appointments on the 2nd and 4th Mondays of the month from 9.30am to 1.30pm and this 
service is open to anyone with a child aged 6 and under.   
 

Parents can book an appointment by calling 01209 314510. 
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Regular Classes 
Mondays 
Over 50’s Exercise ‘Core’ Group 
10.30am to 12p noon £2.00 per session.   
Drop in welcome. 1st session free.  
 

FitSteps 
6.45pm to 7.45pm 
Contact Lynette Cavill 07749622271 
 

Reiki Share with Tim Salisbury 
1st Mon of Month (Not Bank Holidays)  
7.30pm to 9.00pm  
Contact Tim 07719669444 / 01209 212662  
 

Tuesdays 
Pilates Yoga Ballet Fusion 
 with Helen Kinane  
5.30pm to 6.30pm  
Contact Helen Kinane 01209 200726  
 

Community Choir with Alistair Taylor 
7pm to 10pm 
Contact 01209 842977 
 

Wednesdays 
Calligraphy with Stephane Rouget 
6.00pm to 8.00pm  
(March to December term time)  
Contact 07837 059085  
 

Yoga with Jock Orton (Anusari inspired) 
6.30pm to 8.30pm      Contact 077704403  
 

Thursdays 
Pilates Yoga Ballet Fusion - beginners 
with Helen Kinane 
9.30am to 10.30am 
Contact Helen Kinane on 01209 200726  
 

MS Society Yoga  
11am to 12.15pm       Contact 01209 832108  

 

Short Mat Bowls Triples 
2.00pm to 4.00pm      Contact 01209 211428  
 

Pilates Yoga Ballet Fusion - beginners with Helen Kinane 
6.30pm to 7.30pm  
Contact Helen Kinane 01209 200726 
 

Fridays 
Little Frogs Dance and Sign* 
1.30pm to 2.15pm 
FIRST SESSION FREE!! 
Contact Siobhan Florence  01209 203909 or 07976114537  
*Siobhan is currently on Maternity Leave 
 

Rainbows 
5.30pm to 6.30pm  
Contact www.girlguiding.org.uk/interest  
or phone 0800 1695901  
 

Illogan Short Mat Bowls League matches (Sept to April) 
7pm to 10pm     Contact 01209 211428  
 

Antenatal Classes : ‘Kernow Birth’ Group Classes 
7pm to 9pm—with Qualified Midwife - Nevine 
To book - Phone  07730 577 778 or  
email birth.kernow@gmail.com  
 

Saturdays 
Ashtanga Yoga with Amy  
9am to 10.30am  
Contact amyjoneyoga@googlemail.com 
 

Pregnancy Yoga with Amy  
10.30am to 11.30am 
Contact amyjoneyoga@googlemail.com  
 

Sundays  
'Life Coaching' Workshops with Debbie Clayton 
10.30am to 4.30pm 
Contact 01209 719887 for more information  
 

Illogan Short Mat Bowls ‘roll up’ (September to April)  
7pm to 9pm    Contact 01209 211428  
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Wellbeing Centre Update 
Our Illogan Short Mat Bowlers have come to the end of yet another brilliant season and we expect a number of shiny 
cups and shields in our display cabinet again this year. 

If you would like to join the Leawood Singers Community Choir on Tuesdays, contact Alastair Taylor on 01209 842977. 
Don't worry, you don’t have to be able to read music and there is no audition. 

Our Little Frogs group is taking a short break as Siobhan is taking some maternity leave but she will be back soon. 

We have two classes for mums-to-be: Pregnancy Yoga with Amy Jones on Saturdays and Antenatal Classes with 
Nevine.  The antenatal classes must be booked with Nevine as they are a set of five classes with dates arranged to fit in 
with expected arrival dates! 

Over the coming year, there will be a number of health and wellbeing talks arranged by The South Cornwall Local     
Support Group. If you are a member of the Federation of Holistic Therapists, a therapist or just an interested member 
of the general public, contact Jenny on 07794 231490 for further information. 

If you are planning a charity fundraiser, a family gathering or a celebration and are looking for a cost effective venue, 
give us a call 01209 842999. Our halls are hired out from just £6 per hour.  We would also like to hear from anyone 
who may require a venue for a meeting, workshop or training day.  The Centre has character and atmosphere, is       
situated in a lovely semi rural area and is a wonderful venue for many types of activity. 

We will be co-hosting the Illogan Parish Fair again this year on 19 July, along with Illogan School, The Village Hall and   
St Illogan Parish Church.  You can find more details on this on Page 2. 
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HARRIS MILL HALL 
For general enquiries  

contact John Cloney or Maureen Wynn on 01209 217010 

The Illogan Folk Dance Group  
(contact Fran on 01209 217918) meet on the  

1st, 3rd and 5th Thursday each month at 7.00pm   

Upcoming dates are: 
June  5 19 

July  3 17 31 

August  7 21 

ILLOGAN ROYAL BRITISH  LEGION 

FOOTBALL & SOCIAL CLUB   

Upcoming events : 

Saturday 14th June - Illogan Juniors Presentation Evening 

Friday 27th June - Craft Fayre 6.00pm - 9.00pm 

Saturday 28th June - 80s/90s Disco (fancy dress optional) 
8.00pm onwards 

Enjoy a drink in our fabulous Clubhouse, an ideal venue for 

birthday parties or other special occasion. For full details 

of our facilities contact Mike or Sharon Tucker on 01209 

211224. 

SCOUTING IN ILLOGAN 

1st Illogan Scout Group At Illogan Village Hall  

Thursdays (term time only)  

5.00pm – 6.00pm: Beavers (5 3/4 – 8 yrs)  

6.00pm – 7.30pm: Cubs (8 – 10 1/2 yrs)  

7.30pm – 9.00pm: Scouts (10 1/2 - 14yrs)  

Contact Steve Turner on 01209 843845, or email       

steve@bridgehr.co.uk 

Helpers and Leaders are always needed.  

The Scouts, Cubs and Beaver sections all took part 
in our end of term Gang Show, having spent the 
term being creative and playing fun games. The 
Cubs took part in woodworking and craft          
workshops and a trip to The Moseley Toy Museum. 
It’s just up the road and well worth a visit. The 
Scouts worked on their Global Challenge badge and 
were detectives for a night when they had to solve 
a mystery by gathering clues found hidden in 
Churchtown.  This term the Cubs are busy           
developing their outdoor scouting skills and Scouts 
are sorting out our group camp equipment in  
preparation for several planned camps and hikes 
over the summer. They will also be taking an active 
part at the Parish Fair on 19 July.  

We still have spaces for Cubs (8 to 10 ½ yrs) and 
Scouts (10 ½ to 14yrs). Whilst we do not have any 
spaces for Beavers at the moment we do keep a 
waiting list and vacancies generally arise every 
term, so it is worth putting your child’s name down 
on the list now.  

Steve Turner 
Asst. Scout Leader 

1st Illogan Scout Group 

YOUNG PEOPLE CORNWALL 

Young people have been planning the summer      
activities which involve material arts, sports, baking 
and a workshop around communication.  
 

Youth Workers will be busy creating an exciting and   
affordable summer program of trips and things to do 
with young people so make sure you stay in touch.  
 

We will also be getting a facebook page up and     
running for the sessions but in the meantime search 
for Young People Cornwall for updates and            
information. 

Rainbows (5—7 yrs) at the Wellbeing Centre 

Fridays 5:30 – 6:30pm  

Contact Karen Copas 313226 

Brownies (7—10/11 yrs) at the  

Methodist Church Hall 

Thursdays 6:00 – 7:30pm 

Contact Elaine Spinks 313942 or 

despinks@hotmail.co.uk 

A few vacancies are currently available. 
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 The Seventh Day Adventists  are  based in Voguebeloth.  

Contact telephone 01872 521153 

Services are held every Saturday and all are welcome to attend. 

10:15am Bible Study Hour 

11.30am Worship Service 

DISABILITY ADVICE - AskSARA  

www.cornwall.gov.uk  (Helpline 0845 130 9177) 

AskSara is an award winning, easy to use, online tool where you can get free and impartial advice on, 

amongst other relevant things, what and where, both locally and nationally, you can get useful gadgets to 

assist in making your everyday tasks easier and more manageable.  

ILLOGAN PRE-SCHOOL 
Churchtown, Illogan, Redruth, TR16 4SW  

 
Funded sessions available for 2yr and 3yr olds 

Children accepted the term before their 3rd birthday 
Extra sessions available at £3.50 per hour  

 
 Highly qualified, experienced staff who are friendly and  welcoming 
 An inviting, homely main play room to encourage both confidence and independence 
 A large outdoor space featuring a living willow tunnel and a bog garden…home to a dozen little frogs! 
 Healthy snacks and drinks provided 

Rated Good by Ofsted 
 

For more information and to book your child’s free trial session, please call Rachel on 01209 843386 
 

Illogan Pre-School is charity-based and run by a committee of parents who want to help make their child’s 
first taste of education the best it can be.  We run various fundraising events throughout the year from 
sponsored walks to table-top sales.  The proceeds from these types of events allow us to replace and renew 
equipment for the children, and help us to maintain the building and its surrounding garden and play area. 
 

Charity Registration Number 1029549 

 THE FRIENDS OF ILLOGAN SCHOOL 

The committee and its officers hold regular meetings, usually on the second Tuesday of the month. The aim of The 

Friends is to raise funds for the School to pay for things that cannot come out of the School budget.  These include 

outdoor play equipment, class trips, prizes for competitions, and supporting School clubs.  The Friends hold various 

fund-raising events throughout the school year, such as the Summer Fete and sponsored walks and bingo evenings. 

Volunteers are always needed so anyone interested in joining The Friends can have a look at the Illogan School      

website for details of the next meeting. 

www.illogan.cornwall.sch.uk 

For general information on all aspects of Illogan School visit their website at : www.illogan.cornwall.sch.uk/Home 

 D
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GARDENER’S CORNER 
(Courtesy of Trevenson Garden Centre) 

With the clocks put forward and light evenings now firmly 
in charge you can feel the impetus building towards   
summer.  April brought us the first feelings of Spring,  
sunshine and showers, making sure we now ‘up our 
game’ and get busy in the garden : 

 keep weeds under control 
 protect tender plants from late frosts 

 tie back climbers 

 feed hungry shrubs and roses 

 sow new lawns or repair bare patches 

 with indoor-sown seeds well into growth it’s time to 
start sowing outdoors 

This has got to be the best time of the year for Cornish 
gardens, seeing our beautiful local fauna in full bloom, 
but as bulbs begin to fade and herbaceous borders grow 
in leaps and bounds it’s a clear sign summer is on its way. 

Sowing and planting out can begin and it’s also time to 
get back into the lawn cutting regime. Don’t forget to : 

 check over your arrangements for rainwater           
collection/an irrigation system ready for the drier 
spells 

 keep greenhouses well vented and aired 

 plant out summer bedding plants but with a clear eye 
on ‘cold’ weather forecasts. 

 keep on top of those weeds 

 check for nesting birds when clipping hedges 

As we welcome June it’s not long until the longest day 
and all the extra light and warmth encourages the garden 
to put on a burst of growth. This will also mean weeds will 
continue to sprout up so : 

 keep hoeing borders in the drier conditions 

 stake tall and floppy plants 

 mow the lawn regularly 

 finish planting out all summer bedding 

 position hanging baskets and containers outside 

 prune spring-flowering shrubs 

 harvest all salad plants and early potatoes 

 pinch out side-shoots on tomatoes 

 shade greenhouses and keep cool to avoid scorch 

Most of all enjoy  your garden, it’s the time of year to take 
great satisfaction from all the off-season preparation and 
work that was put in.  And don’t forget those other two  
ingredients that make it all worthwhile: 

 a favourite place to sit in the sun 

 a glass of your favourite wine 

Sit down, take in the view, revel in the ambience and   
enjoy your tipple – purely medicinal of course! 

USEFUL MEDICAL INFORMATION 

 

Homecroft Surgery 
Voguebeloth, Illogan, TR16 4ET  
Telephone: 01209 843843  
Fax: 01209 842027  
Out of Hours: 01209 843843  
 

Harris Memorial Surgery 
Robartes Terrace, Illogan, TR16 4RX  
Appointments: 01209 842449  
Dispensary: 01209 842894  
Secretaries: 01209 842515  
Fax: 01209 842380  
Out of Hours: 01209 842449 
 

Further information on the services available from 
these and other nearby surgeries can be obtained 
online.  Google: Illogan Doctors Surgeries.  Your 
GP will have information and contact numbers on 
every support service     available in the area.  

 
Boots Pharmacy 
Basset Road , Illogan, TR16 4SS 
Telephone:  01209 843856  
Monday to Friday: 9.00am to 6.00pm 
Saturday: 9.00am to 1.00pm 
Sunday: Closed 
 

Free Eye Tests as Home 
R.A.D. Francis B.Sc (Hons) F.B.D.O. 
01209 844703 or 0800 756 1116 
Out of hours 07863 814 444 
Email: ldefrancis@aol.com 
 

Camborne Redruth Community Hospital:  
Minor Injuries Unit 
Barncoose Terrace Redruth Cornwall TR15 3ER.   
Telephone 01209 886150 
 

The Minor Injuries Unit is open every day 
(including public holidays) between 8am and 
10pm.  Staff aim to see patients as quickly as    
possible and generally waiting times are less than 
in an A&E department.   
 

If your injury is not serious, you can get help at an 
MIU, allowing A&E staff to concentrate on people 
with serious, life-threatening conditions. 
  

The Radiology (X-Ray) department is open      
Monday to Friday from 9.00am to 5.00pm. 
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                      SPECIAL EVENTS AT A GLANCE  - JUNE, JULY AND AUGUST 2014 
 
The list of dates below show the special events happening in the Parish from 1 June 2014 to the end of August 2014.  
Please see each organisation's individual information for full details, other events and for any changes to scheduling. 
 
Saturday 14 June      Illogan RBL Juniors Presentation Evening 

Wednesday  18 June    6.30pm    WI Picnic and Ramble at Godrevy  

Friday  27 June  6.00pm—9.00pm  Illogan RBL Craft Fayre 

Saturday 28 June  10.00am   Methodist Chapel Summer Fair 

Saturday 28 June  8.00pm   Illogan RBL 80s/90s Disco 

Wednesday 02 July   10.00am   Methodist Chapel Jumble Sale 

Wednesday  02 July    7.30pm    WI ‘History of Fashion’  

Wednesday 16 July         WI Day Outing to St Ives  

Wednesday 16 July   10.00am   Methodist Chapel Book Sale 

Saturday 19 July     11:00 am to 5:00 pm   Illogan Parish Fair  

Wednesday  06 August    7.30pm    WI ‘Making Money and Having Fun’  

Wednesday  20 August       WI Outing  

Wednesday 03 September 7.30pm    WI with Mike Thomas  

Wednesday  17 September  7.30pm   WI  Scrabble Challenge and Social Evening 

15 
15 
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              NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

 

Distraction Burglars 

In the last Illogan Parish Review I said I would write about Bogus Callers.  However we describe distraction 
burglars they are simply people who will try to trick you into letting them into your home, so they can steal 
from you. These people sometimes work in pairs or in teams.  This is because they need one person to    
distract you while others search the house quietly for money and/or valuables.  These teams of bogus     
callers can include men, women and even children.  Do not let people confuse you; bogus callers will often 
say that it is an emergency and that they need to enter your home in a hurry, perhaps to use the toilet or 
telephone.  If you think a bogus caller may have called at your door, you should report it to the police      
immediately by ringing 999. It would help the police if you could remember as much as possible about the 
person/persons who called at your door, and any other information such as the vehicles they may have 
used. The more details you remember, and the earlier you tell the police, the quicker they will be able to 
investigate the crime.   

Staying Safe in Taxis 

If you are going to be out late, book a taxi through a registered company. Check that the taxi which arrives 
is from the company from whom you ordered it. When you arrive home, a taxi driver can help by waiting 
until you are safely inside before he drives off.  Do not hail minicabs from the street or use taxis that are 
touting for trade.  This is not only illegal, you have no guarantee the driver is licensed. Always sit in the 
back. If you feel uneasy, ask to be let out in a well-lit area close to your home where there are other people 
about.  If in any doubt, do not get in a taxi you’re uncertain about. 

Barry Thomas 

NHW Co-ordinator & Police Volunteer 60055 
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                           COUNCILLOR CONTACT DETAILS 
 

lllogan Ward 

Cllr Miss Kirsty Bowden, 93 Coronation Road, Illogan, TR16 4SG. Tel: 07447 197715,  
Email: babycossie@hotmail.co.uk 
Cllr Ms Veronica Cadby, 7 Voguebeloth, Basset Road, Illogan, TR16 4EU.                         
Tel: 01209 313949,  
Email: veronicacadby299@btinternet.com 
Cllr Mrs Jill Ferrett, Fairfield Cottage, Marys Well, Illogan, Redruth, TR16 4EJ.                 
Tel: 01209 842537,  
Email: jeferrett@hotmail.com 
Cllr Graham Ford, 4 Valley Gardens, Illogan, TR16 4EE. Mobile: 07747346481,  
Email: gdm.ford@gmail.com 
Cllr Mrs Maggie Loxton, Wheal Dream, Ventonraze, Illogan, TR16 4RY. Tel: 01209 842124,  
Email: loxtonmaggie@aol.com 
Cllr Stephen Richardson, 39 Chariot Road, Illogan Highway, Redruth, TR15 3LE. Tel: 07711 587905,  
Email: starichardson@btinternet.com 
Cllr Mrs Margaret Roberts, 6 Tregullan, Sunnyside Parc, Illogan,TR16 4DG. Tel: 01209 211502,  
Mobile: 07543329954,  
Email: margaret.roberts14@btopenworld.com 
Cllr Mrs Maggie Thompson, 18 Penwartha Road, Paynters Lane End, Illogan, TR16 4ST. Tel: 01209 844754,  
Email: maggiemet@hotmail.com  
Cllr Terry Wilkins, 7 Forthvras, Illogan Downs, Redruth, TR15 3XQ. Tel: 01209 842390, Mobile: 
07801069317,  
Email: t.wilkins@btinternet.com or tewilkins@cornwall.gov.uk 
 

Park Bottom Ward 

Cllr Roy Bentley, 21 Treloweth Way, Pool, Redruth, TR15 3TS. Tel: 07526 730058,  
Email: rbentley206@btinternet.com 
Cllr Lawrence Pavey, 8 Rosenannon Road, Illogan Downs, Redruth, TR15 3XF. Tel: 01209 843407,  
Mobile: 07855764699,  
Email: lpavey8@btinternet.com 
 

Tehidy Ward 

Cllr David Ekinsmyth, 6 The Woodlands, Tehidy Park, Camborne, TR14 0TW. Tel: 01209 612992,  
Mobile: 07811114971,  
Email: david.ekinsmyth@gmail.com 
Cllr Paul Holmes, 78 Tregre, Beacon, Camborne, TR14 7SU. Tel: 01209 714275 
Cllr Stefan Szoka, 3 Agar Crescent, Illogan Highway, Redruth, TR15 3NG. Tel: 01209 214735,  
Email: Stefan.szoka@btinternet.com 
 

Clerk to the Council: Ms. S. Willsher , Admin Assistant: Ms. J. Whitmore 
Illogan Parish Council, Unit 2, Wheal Agar, Tolvaddon Business Park, Camborne, TR14 0HX   

Email: enquiries@illoganparishcouncil.gov.uk Telephone: 01209 711433  
Website:  www.illoganparishcouncil.gov.uk 

The offices are open Mon - Wed 9.00am - 12noon and Thurs 1.00pm - 4.00pm.   
Activities of the Parish Council, planned meeting dates for Full Council and committees, agendas, minutes 

of previous meetings, and other information are all published on the Parish Council website. 
We are here to help. Contact your Parish Councillor if there are local issues that you would like to discuss. 

PLEASE NOTE: THIS INFORMATION IS CORRECT AT THE TIME OF GOING TO PRESS.   
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